
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Date:   April 9, 2020 
 
To:   All Loomis Lakeside at Reeds Landing families 
 
From:  Margaret Mantoni, CEO 
  Craig Johnsen, Executive Director 
 
RE:   Positive Case of COVID-19 
 
 
Dear family members, 
 
Today a case of COVID-19 has been diagnosed in a resident of our skilled nursing 
community. 
 
The resident has been moved to a private room in our isolation wing and is doing well.  We 
have notified our public health officials, as required, and are following procedures 
recommended by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention.  We are taking every step 
as recommended by authorities to contain the spread.  We want to make residents, families, 
and our dedicated team members aware of this situation and reassure everyone that we have 
been, and continue to follow the guidance provided by the healthcare authorities. 
 
We have assigned a dedicated nursing team to the resident’s care only, providing additional 
protection to all residents.     
 
We continue to monitor every resident by taking their temperature twice daily, and testing 
their pulse oximetry.  In addition, any changes in their condition in any way are reported and 
followed closely as the symptoms continue to evolve.  Availability of testing continues to be 
limited to those residents as identified by their personal physicians to be warranted. 
 
We want to thank our Medical Director, Dr. Mintz for his invaluable partnership as we 
continue to fight the spread of the virus.   
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the nursing department. 
 
 
Thank you and stay well, 
 
 


